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Katie’s Korner CCW/ Deaconess article 

Luke 1:46-47 And Mary said: “My soul glorifies the Lord, and my spirit rejoices in God my Savior” 
Wow 2020 is finally over, and vaccines are slowly being distributed around the world.   Let us pray that 2021 will 

bring us new joy and outlook in life!   On a recent podcast from NPR I was listening to – was sharing that we were thrown 
into the world 3 years from now – work at home status was a thing of the future!  Imagine growing up from age 2 straight to 
5 – imagine how many things that you would not understand what happened nor how to manage in such a time.   You would 
miss out on potty training, social development, exploring life, learning independence, and now expected to sit still in a chair 
and learn so many things in kindergarten!   Did you or do you feel this way?  God is always with us through our challenges, 
struggles, and joys in life – no matter how fast or slow we go.   

We at the Mission Barn were able to have very limited numbers of volunteers helping us.   It even got to the point in 
December that we could only have 2-3 volunteers at any given time in a space.  Nevertheless, we prevailed and still 
assisted our community with transporting things from one place to another – with the assistance of Highland House 

gentlemen and local volunteers.    
We are now scheduling teams for the spring and summer – in hopes that 

the vaccine will be available for more of the public and we can manage to return to 
hosting somewhat larger groups.   Currently we are only accepting of volunteers’ 
6th grade and above of 6-8 volunteers.    

If you would like to come volunteer at the barn – to verify or make up 
UMCOR kits or build ramp modules – you can anytime!  You can also go out and 
assist in assembling a ramp in the community.  Just contact us at 
missionbarn@gmail.com to register your team.   Thank you to all the churches, 
individuals, and UMWs for your generous prayers and support as me as your 
Deaconess and Church and Community Worker and Eastbrook Mission Barn! If 

you would like someone to share the joy of missions with your church or organization, please contact me at 
ktpete@gmail.com.  

My advance covenant salary number is 982942.  Eastbrook Mission Barn’s WPA advance number is ms002009b.  
If you donate through the WPA Conference you can designate your donation this way.       

Shalom, Katie   

 
 

UMCOR KITS 
Please go to umcor.org and/or contact us directly before you start collecting either of the 2 kits to confirm that you 

are getting the right size and kinds of supplies.  They are updating the recipes on a regular basis, to meet the needs of the 
recipients.  If you can’t find item(s) for the kits, please send the kit without the missing item.   We can put it in when we verify 
it. The only 2 kits that UMCOR are collecting are:  Cleaning and Hygiene kits.     
 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER VIA EMAIL – PLEASE EMAIL US AT 
MISSIONBARN@GMAIL.COM 
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Wish List 

Hygiene Kits       Cleaning Kits 
Prayers                Monetary and Material donations 

 
 

Volunteer sharing  
This summer I started working with the Eastbrook Mission Barn making ramps for the disabled.  The 
crew I have worked with, are amazing people.  I have also had the chance to work with some of the 
young men from the Highland house.  These men worked hard and are a true blessing with any job I 
have worked with them on.  I have also learned some new skills thanks to the folks I have worked with 
including running a forklift, which was pretty amazing.  I hope to continue working on any upcoming jobs 
or projects for as long as I am needed.   Toni Stamp 

 
 

UMC MAGNET SALE 
Suggested Donation:  $5 each 

T-shirt Sale 
Eastbrook Mission Barn shirts on sale $15 each. 

100% of the profits support the Mission projects within the Eastbrook Mission Barn- 
For more information and/or to order magnets / T-shirts   

Please contact Katie Peterson at 724-856-8241 or missionbarn@gmail.com                                                                                                                     
Please make checks payable to Eastbrook Mission Barn, 226 Church Lane, New Castle, PA 16105 

 
 

NOW ACCEPTING VOLUNTEER TEAMS FOR 2021 
 

We are continuing to host volunteers’ teams throughout the pandemic.   We are registering teams for Mondays through 
Saturdays usually from 10-4 or other times arranged with Katie.   During at least the first half of 2021 we are only accepting 
volunteer teams of 6th grade and above, and smaller teams in the UMCOR work room.   Sizes will vary according to what 
the weather is like, and how the pandemic numbers are at the time.   Masks are required.  We are going on the side of hope 
of sharing God’s love with UMCOR kits and ramps this year – please go out in Faith and schedule your team to come serve 
with us.    
 

Ramp needs around the WPA Conference  
 

With similar ramp plans, there are several ramp ministries that share in assisting their neighbors in gaining accessible 
access to their homes.   Each ministry has different criteria and timelines, but we are all striving to share God’s love in the 
best way we can.    Many districts do have at least one ramp team serving part, if not all their district.   There are some 
areas of the Conference that are not being reached.   If you are interested in learning where these are and possibly starting 
a new ramp ministry, please contact us.   Or if you would like to join a ramp team, we can also share this with you.   
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Kudos to all our Donors and Volunteers October –December 2020 

Adam 
Alice Moore 
Alyce Weaver-Dunn 
Andrea Corvi 
Anita 
Ann D 
Anna Craig 
Arthur/Audrey Towne 
Austin 
Baden UMC 
Baker UMC 
Baldwin Community UMC 
Barb and Patti 
Barb Holcombe 
Barb Nelson 
Belle Nene 
Belview Charge 
Beulah UMC 
Bill LaValle 
Bill Vandecar 
Bishop Moore-Koikoi 
Bob Buchowski 
Bob Moorehouse 
Brad 
Brenda Schall 
Bud Quimby 
Butler District 
CACM 
Calvary UMC 
Carole Schell 
Cathy Howard 
Cathy Thompson 
CCW 
Center Ave UMC 
Charlie 
Chase 
Cherrytree UMC 
Chippewa Falls UMW 
Chippewa UMW 
Christ Community UMC 
Christ UMC Franklin 
Churchill Memorial UMC 
Connellsville District 
Cranberry UMC 
Dallas C 
Dan Maloney family 
Dara Sterling 
Darlington UMW 
Darryl Lockie 
Dave 
David/Elaine Winkle 
David/Sharon Pittinger 

Debra Flint 
Dee Ganter 
DHMS 
Diane Hayes 
Dick Craig 
Dick McCall 
Donna Grimm 
Eastbrook UMC 
Ed Travis 
Eliot 
Elton Zion UMC 
Eric Leonard 
Eric/Tara Park 
Eric Serff 
Erie-Meadville District 
Esther Hallas 
FBC Grove City 
Flushing Charge 
Franklin District 
Fredonia UMC 
FUMC Fredonia 
FUMC Perry UMC 
FUMC Pittsburgh 
FUMC Reynoldsville 
FUMC Warren 
FUMC Youngsville  
Gary/Lyndall Snyder 
GBGM 
George 
Good Shepard Parish 
Grace UMM New Castle 
Grace UMM UMW 
Greensburg District 
Hanna Bryson 
Hannah B 

Harley 
Harris Hill UMC 
Harrisville UMC 
Hazen UMC 
Heather Armstrong 

Heckathorn UMC 
Highland House 
Hudson UMC 
Indiana District 
Ingomar UMC 
Irma Mowry 
Irvin 
Jack 
Jack Chioca 
Jan Tice 
Jane Cooper 
Jane/Allen Cooper 
Janet Faren 
Janet Muntz 
Jean Charlton 

Jennerstown UMC 
Jessica Speer 
Joe 
John Sperry 
Johnstown District 
Josephine Magill 
Joy Evanco 
Judy Brown 
Kaitlyn Ely 
Kane District 
Karen Schuyler 
Kasey Arnold 
Kathryn S 
Katie Snook 
Ken Neifert 
Kevin Ross 
Kiley Halberg 
Kirt 
Ladies Aid Society 
Lake Ann UMC 
LARK Enterprises 
Ligoneer Heritage UMC 
Linda Geyer 
Linesville UMC 
Logan 
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Lou Bennett 
Lowell Peterson 
Luann Lassinger 
Lunea 
Lynn Sibley 
Manorville UMC 
Marilyn McCloud 
Mary McCall 
Matt 
McKnight UMC 
Mercer UMC 
Mike Halberg 
Mill Run UMC 
Monroe Chapel UMC 
Montel 
Mt. Hope UMC 
Nancy Vandecar 
Natalie Marioneaux 
Nelson Thayer 
New Brighton UMW 
Nixon UMC 
Northpoint UMC 
Oak Chapel UMC 
Otterbein UMC 
Pam G 
Pam Garnette 
Paris FUMC 
Park UMC 
Pat C 
Patty Wayman 
Pine Grove UMC 
Pittsburgh District 
Polk Center UMC 
Port Alegany UMC 
Progressive Workshop of Armstrong 
County 
Raniew Chapel UMC 
Rebecca 
Rebecca Rose 
Rhonda Chioca 
Rich Ganter 
Rich Magill 
Richardsville UMC 
Rick Bates 
Rick Nelson 
Robert A 
Ron/Elsie Holl 
Sally W 
Sandra Mautashaya 
Sandy Banister 
Sandy McKee 
Sara R 
Savannah UMC 
Sewickley UMC 
Sidney FUMC 

Smethport UMC 
Smithport UMC 
South Avenue UMC 
St. John's UCC 
Stan Shuyler 
Stateline UMC 
Steve 
Stoneboro UMC 
SueAnn 
Sugarcreek UMW 
Susan Speer 

Tabitha circle 
Tim Pontius 
Tim Smith 
Tom M 
Tom McGuire 
Toni Stamp 
Tony Mazza 
Union Ave UMC 
Union Ave UMW 
Volant UMC 
Warrens Corners UMC 
Washington District 
Will 
WPA 
Wurtemburg UMC 
Zion UMC Sarver 

 


